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The Institute has filed the attached comment letter on the SEC’s concept release seeking
comment whether the Commission should rescind the exemption for NRSROs from Section
11 liability under the Securities Act.  The letter supports rescinding the exemption.  The
letter states that rescinding the exemption would measurably improve the quality of credit
ratings by requiring NRSROs to have greater legal accountability for their ratings. 

 

Original Reasons for Exemption are No Longer Warranted

 

The letter agrees with statements made by the Commission in the Concept Release that the
original reasons for the exemption may no longer be warranted and that it may now be
appropriate to reconsider whether NRSROs should continue to be insulated from liability
under Section 11. 

 

Specifically, when the exemption was adopted, the Commission noted that NRSROs were



subject to anti-fraud liability under both Section 10(b) of the Exchange Act and under the
Investment Advisers Act.  As the Release notes, NRSROs are no longer required to register
under the Investment Advisers Act and, although they remain subject to liability under
Section 10(b) of the Exchange Act, they are held liable infrequently. 

 

The letter also states that it may no longer be consistent with investor protection to exempt
NRSROs from the provisions of the Securities Act applicable to experts.  The letter notes
that when credit ratings are used to sell securities, investors rely on NRSROs and other
credit rating agencies as a form of “expert” and on the information provided by credit
rating agencies for a key part of their investment decision.  The exemption, therefore, could
significantly improve investor protection by encouraging NRSROs to improve the quality of
their ratings and analysis in order to reduce the risk of liability under Section 11.

 

Finally, the Concept Release notes that one of the other purposes underlying the adoption
of the exemption was the Commission’s concern that, without the exemption, registrants
would not voluntarily disclose security ratings in their registration statements because
NRSROs would not grant the necessary consent.  However, as the Release states, in light of
the required disclosure regarding credit ratings that the Commission is proposing in a
companion proposal if a credit rating is used in connection with a registered offering, this
concern may no longer be valid. 

 

Impact on Competition

 

The Concept Release requests comment on several issues relating to the impact of
rescinding the exemption for NRSROs from Section 11 liability on, among other things,
competition among NRSROs and other rating agencies.  The letter states that rescinding
the exemption for NRSROs from Section 11 liability, and therefore leveling the playing field
between NRSROs and other rating agencies that are already subject to liability under
Section 11, should help to improve the competitive landscape for rating agencies and,
consequently, ratings quality.

 

Ari Burstein
Senior Counsel - Securities Regulation
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